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Dear Resident, 
The purpose of this newsletter is to inform you that all the feedback received to the statutory consultation 
that was carried out between 18th July and 16th August 2024 to introduce speed humps along Friday 
Road and Crusoe Road, have been considered and a final decision has been made to proceed with the 
implementation of the proposed measures. 
 
The report detailing the proposal, the result of the statutory consultation and decision made by the Cabinet 
Member for Transport’s and Cleaner Streets can be viewed at: merton.gov.uk/SpeedHumpsFriday-Crusoe 

 
We would like to thank all those who responded to the statutory consultation. 
 
Date and Time of Works 
 
The works will be carried out between 27th January and 7th February 2025, weather permitting, and every 
effort will be made to minimise any inconvenience the works may cause. Notice boards will be placed in 
advance of the works, advising all road users of these specific dates. The construction work will generally 
be carried out between the hours of 8am and 5pm. FM Conway Ltd will carry out the works on behalf of 
the Council. 
 
Traffic Management and Access Arrangements 
 
To allow the works to be carried out as swiftly as possible, temporary parking restrictions will be introduced 
when and where necessary. “No Parking” cones and signs will be in place to indicate the areas where 
parking would be prohibited. By doing so, this will keep the roads free of parked vehicles allowing a smooth 
transition for the works. Offending vehicles run the risk of receiving a fine and possible removal. Notices 
and cones will be placed in your road 12-48 hours prior to work being undertaken.  
 
Road closures will be in place at the location of each individual road hump being constructed and works 
will only be carried out one road hump at a time to ensure access to all properties is maintained at all times 
via short diversions routes where required.    
 
Further Information and Contact Details 
 
Staff looking after these works are: 
Paul Miles   Merton Council Engineer:  020 4605 3670 
Jason Stevens FM Conway Ltd:  07921918095 / 020 8636 8822 
 
FM Conway Ltd will be able to update you on the progress as the works proceed. Please do not hesitate 
to ask the staff on site should you require any assistance. Merton Council and F M Conway Ltd apologise 
in advance for any inconvenience caused.  
 

 
Your Colliers Wood Ward Councillors  
(Contact details of Ward Councillors are provided for information purposes only 
Cllr Laxmi Attawar                        Laxmi.Attawar@merton.gov.uk  

Cllr Caroline Cooper-Marbiah   Caroline Cooper-Marbiah@merton.gov.uk 
Cllr Stuart Neaverson                 Stuart.neaverson@merton.gov.uk 
 
Cllr Stephen Alambritis MBE, Cabinet Member for Transport and Cleaner Streets 
stephen.alambritis@merton.gov.uk  
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